DELTA KAPPPA GAMMA SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL

ALPHA IOTA CHAPTER

FEBRUARY 6, 2010

MINUTES

The February meeting of Alpha Iota was held jointly with the Gamma Psi and the Gamma Alpha chapters. The three groups enjoyed a brunch, door prizes, and a warm welcome from Maria Gold. Anita Beasley, a teacher from Butts County, was introduced as the guest speaker. Ms. Beasley, who is National Board Certified and teaches at Douglas Elementary, is a reading specialist who traveled to New Zealand to study the highly successful reading program there. She presented a wonderful and informative slide show about her trip. Additionally she gave members information about grants and travel programs that allowed her to complete this amazing trip. At the close of her presentation, the three groups adjourned for their meetings.


Kathy Acree called our meeting to order, checked the roll, and presented an inspirational on the meaning of education. Twelve members were present.

The following reports were given:

· The minutes of the previous meeting were presented, read, and approved.

· The treasurer’s report of expenditures and balances was presented. Merry asked for clarification on the amount of a memorial in reference to the death of Leslie Pratschler’s husband. The group discussed keeping a record of members’ wishes and possibly donating something to Delta Kappa Gamma in honor of the loved one. A motion was made and approved to make a $25.00 donation to a Delta Kappa Gamma fund in the event of the death of an immediate family member.

· Old Business: Virginia Hasty presented a slate of new officers. A motion was made to accept the slate, and the installation will be held in May.

· New Business: The next meting will be held Saturday, May 1st at the Morrow United Methodist Church. Start time will be 10:00, and a brunch will be served.

Announcements:

· Cheryl Goff told the group about a fellow teacher who had made a banner for the children in Haiti. She also came up with the idea to provide 1,000,000 pencils for those children to use in school. The motion was made and approved to invite her to speak at our May meeting. The group will donate $25.00 to the speaker and $25.00 for pencils. We were also encouraged to bring additional donations of pencils and/or money.

· Each member was asked to nominate one person for membership. All forms may be downloaded from the Internet.

·  We also discussed updating our contact list. 

The meeting was adjourned to a Chick-fil-A lunch.








Respectfully Submitted,








Donna McDonald

